
January 18, 2022 

THE REGULAR MEETING FOR THE VILLAGE OF EDEN BOARD:  

1. CALL OF MEETING TO ORDER  

The regular meeting of the Village of Eden Board was called to order by President Cory St. Mary   

Present were, Cory St. Mary, Jay Baumhardt, Kari Schlefke, Todd Gitter, Ed Costello, Joe 

Preston, Owen Gellings, Kevin Goebel, and Shea Stahl. 

Pledge of Allegiance was said.  

Roll Call was taken.  

A motion was made by Kevin Goebel and seconded by Owen Gellings to approve the monthly 

board meeting minutes from December 22, 2021, as presented. Motion Carried. Unanimously. 

A motion was made by Joe Preston and seconded by Todd Gitter to approve the treasurer's 

report, as presented. Motion Carried. Unanimously.  

A motion was made by Owen Gellings and seconded by Joe Preston to approve paying the bills 

as presented. Motion Carried. Unanimously.  

A motion was made by Shae Stahl and seconded by Kevin Goebel to approve temporary 

borrowing. Motion Carried. Unanimously. 

A motion was made by Owen Gellings and seconded by Joe Preston to approve the building 

inspection report as presented. Motion Carried. Unanimously. 

2. PUBLIC COMMENT 

3. NEW BUSINESS  

A motion was made by Shea Stahl and seconded by Todd Gitter to approve the fire truck loan 

payment of $40, 436.25. Motion Carried. Unanimously. 

A motion was made by Owen Gellings and seconded by Shea Stahl to use the Sales and Use Tax 

money the Village will be receiving from FDL County to be used for Street and Sewer Main 

repairs. Motion Carried. Unanimously.  

4. SEWER PLANT AND PARK 

Ed gave an update on the new sewer plant construction, we will start accepting bids on January 

31, 2022.  

5. UPDATES 

6.ITEMS PENDING   

Marking of dead trees in Village Park is complete, we are currently in the process of taking them 

down. 

The digital speed limit signs for Main St and Hwy 45 have been delivered.  



Donation plaques for the park are in progress. 

7.BOARD MEMBERS  

It has been brought to the Boards attention there has been snowmobiling occurring within a 

park in the Village.  The Board is currently looking into no Unauthorized Vehicle signs to place 

around the park to discourage that type of activity. All the trails are clearly marked for 

convenience.  

8.Adjourn.  

A motion was made by Todd Gitter and seconded by Owen Gellings to Adjourn the meeting. 

Motion Carried. Unanimously.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Kari Schlefke  

Clerk/Treasurer  

  

 


